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Dear Friends,  
 

òThereõs a friend for little children 

Above the bright blue skyó. 
 

Oh how well I remember singing that as a child at Sunday School over 60 years ago!  

The hymn spoke of heaven being a place in the stratosphere or even above that. We 

think th at we have outgrown those childish ideas, and yet at Ascensiontide we 

cheerfully sing òHail the day that sees him rise, alleluia, / to his throne above the 

skies, alleluiaó. And we are back at square one. The problem is how to explain 

something which is ou tside human experience using 

symbolism which will not cause great confusion.  
 

Of course , when the Ascension happened everybody 

believed in a tiered universe with God in Heaven in the top 

level. So when Jesus returned to heaven everyone happily 

accepted tha t he was in heaven, which was a physical place 

above the earth, because that was what people in the then 

known world believed.  
 

But if we read the actual account of the Ascension in the Bible it tells us that while 

Jesus was on the mountain with his Discip les a cloud came down, and after it had 

dispersed Jesus had disappeared. This cloud was the shikenah, the cloud which 

indicated the presence of God. If you recall, it led the Israelites out of slavery in 

Egypt; it was present at the Transfiguration of Jesu s and the voice of God spoke out 

of that cloud. So at the Ascension of Jesus it was an indication of the presence of 

God, and when it and Jesus disappeared, it indicated that Jesus had returned to his 

rightful place in heaven.  
 

We often speak of people bei ng òabove usó, or that we are òmoving up a placeó but we 

do not mean it literally, and neither does the Church. By referring to God and Jesus 

being above us we are not meaning it in a literal or physical way, but that they are 

above all the sins, squabbles , bad feelings or weakness es we humans have, or the 

wicked things we humans get up to.  
 

The Church ceased long ago to believe that heaven is an actual physical place. It is a 

spiritual place, outside all limitations of time or space; it is where God is, be cause we 

believe that God is Spirit. And because of the Ascension of Jesus to that dimension, 

we believe that God is with us at all times and in all places.  
 

May God bless you all. 

Your Priest and Friend,  

Edward Ward  
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SERVICES IN THE  
 

MAY 
 

 

DATE EDGMOND KYNNERSLEY PRESTON 

Thursday 4 th             

 

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

 

SUNDAY 7 th         

4 th  of Easter  

 

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

Family Communion 

 9.00 am  

Holy Communion 

Thursday 11th             

 

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

 

SUNDAY 14 th      

5 th  of Eas ter  

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

Sung Eucharist  

6.30 pm  

Healing Service  

10.30  am 

Holy Communion 

10.15 am  

Family Service  

Thursday 18 th             

 

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

 

SUNDAY 2 1st              

6 th  of Easter  

 

 

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

Family Communion 

 9.00 am  

Holy Communion 

Thursday 25 th                     

Ascension Day  

7. 00 am  

Holy Communion and 

Hymns from the 

Church Tower  

9.30 am  

Holy Communion 

  

SUNDAY 28 th               

Sunday after  

Ascension 

7.45 am  

Holy Communion 

10.30 am  

Sung Eucharist  

10.30 am  

Family Service  

9.00 am  

Holy Communion 
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SIX PARISHES  
 

2017  
 

 

DATE TIBBERTON  GREAT BOLAS  WATERS UPTON  

Thursday 4 th             

 

 

 

  

 

SUNDAY 7 th         

4 th  of Easter  

 

10. 30 am 

Family Service  

 

 

10.30 am  

Morning Prayer  

9. 15 am 

Holy Communion 

Thursday 11th             

 

 

 

  

 

SUNDAY 14 th      

5 th  of Easter  

9. 00 am 

Holy Communion 

 

 

 

 

10.30  am 

Holy Communion 

9.15 am  

Said Communion 

Thursday 18 th             

 

 

 

  

 

SUNDAY 21 st              

6 th  of Easter  

 

 

10. 30 am 

Songs of Praise  

 

 

10.30  am 

Holy Communion 

9. 15 am 

Holy Communion 

Thursday 25 th                     

Ascension Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SUNDAY 28 th               

Sunday after  

Ascension 

9. 00 am 

Holy Communion 

 

 

10.30 am  

Holy Communion 

9. 15 am 

Holy Communion 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 6 

FROM THE REGISTERS  
 

HOLY BAPTISM  

18th  March at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Edie Robyn , daughter of Robert and Jodie 

Furniss. 

19th  March at St Chadõs, Kynnersley ð Alice Ruth , daughter of Jonathan and Celia 

Crow. 
 

FUNERALS 

14th  March at St Chadõs, Kynnersley ð Eva Gwendoline (Gwen) Beeston . The service 

was followed by cremation at Emstrey Crematorium.  

20 th  March at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Joan Karen Reynolds . The service was followed 

by cremation at Telford Crematorium.  
 

BURIAL OF ASHES  

28 th  March at St Peterõs, Edgmond ð Robert Charles Briscoe . 

30 th  March at  St Peterõs, Edgmond ð William Richard Hindmarsh . 
 

 

 
 

FROM THE EDITOR  
 

The left hand side of this monthõs front cover features Edgmond Village Hall.  Top 

left, above the photos of the Hall and the Hall Field, is a photo of the New 

Extension which will be officially opened this month ð see page 13 for more details.  

Congratulations to everyone who has worked so hard to achieve this wonderful 

addition to the Hall ð do come along and celebrate with them.  
 

Ascension Day ð when we commemorate our Lordõs ascension into Heaven ð falls on 

the 25 th  of this month and the picture on the right, taken in 2015, shows the 

traditional singing of hymns on the morning of Ascension Day on the top of the 

tower at St Peterõs, Edgmond.  Why not join them this year? ð or at least  listen out 

for their cheerful voices r esonating over  our homes and gardens! 
 

The next edition of the Parish Magazine and Village News will cover the month of  

June 2017  and t he deadline for contributions is  Sunday, 7 th  May .  Please do let 

me have them in good time ð they can  be delivered to me  at the address on the 

inside front cover , or preferably emailed to me at sarajanetaylor@yahoo.co.uk . 

Photos of all the activities going on in our villages are also very  welcome. 
 

Donõt forget that you can also read this magazine online  on both the village and 

church websites (addresses on the front cover).  
 

mailto:sarajanetaylor@yahoo.co.uk
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THY KINGDOM COME  
 

This is a global prayer movement which the Archbishop of Canterbury is asking 

people around the  world to join. The Archbishop is calling on all Christians to pray, 

during a focused time of prayer between Ascension Day (May 25 th ) and Pentecost 

(4 th  June) , that others might come to know Jesus.  
 

There will be large scale Diocesan events but it is hoped  that each parish will be 

arranging events which suit their situation . 

 

 

CHRISTIAN AID  
 

Christian Aid Week is 14 th  - 20 th  May this year .  Our annual cake and plant sale will 

be held on the 13 th  May in The S quare, Newport , 9.00 - 11.30 am.  All contribution s 

will be gratefully received.  
 

If you can spare an hour or so to help with the house to house collection, please 

contact me. Sadly, the work of Christian Aid is needed now as much as ever in our 

troubled world.  

Chris Supple: 820047  
 

 

THE ARCHDEACONõS VISITATIONS  
 

The Archdeaconõs Visitation for our Deanery will take place on Wednesday May 17th  

at 7.30 pm in St Leonardõs, Malinslee. The Visitation is the occasion when the 

recently elected Churchwardens are sworn into their Office by t he Archdeacon and 

legally assume their position and the authority attached to it. It is also the occasion 

when the Churchwardens may present their Incumbent, i.e. report their Incumbent 

for any wrongdoing, to the Archdeacon. The Visitation is also an opportunity for  the 

Archdeac on to bring to the notice of the Churchwardens and Clergy any important 

ecclesiastical matters.  
 

 

 

VISIT BY BISHOP MICHAEL  
 

On Thursday May 18 th  Bishop Michael of Lichfield will be 

visiting H arper Adams University to meet t he Chaplains and 

to discuss thei r chaplaincy with them , and he will also be 

shown around the University.  
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ASCENSION DAY (May 25 th ) 
 

Ascension Day this year falls on May 25 th  and following the tradition of St Peterõs, 

Edgmond there will be two celebrations of Holy Communion. The first w ill be at 7 am 

and will be from Common Worship. Th is service will be followed by h ymn singing from 

the top of the church tower, symbolising Our Lordõs return to heaven. The second 

service will be at 9 .30 am and will be from the Book of Common Prayer  as usual. 
 

 

BISHOP KEITH SUTTON  
 

The Diocese of Lichfield was saddened to learn of the 

death of Bishop Keith Sutton who was the 97 th  Bishop of 

Lichfield from 1984 to 2003. Before coming to Lichfield, 

he was Bishop of Kingston from 1978 to 1984. He had 

strong li nks with Africa , having been sent as a special 

envoy of the Archbishop of Canterbury to support 

Archbishop Desmond Tut u in South Africa in the 1980õs, 

and having taught at Bishop Tucker Theological College in 

Mukono, Uganda (now part of Uganda Christian 

University ) from 1968 -1973. 
 

Bishop Keithõs ministry was shaped by a profound impulse to draw people into the 

Christian faith and to nurture those alre ady on this path. He had considerable 

intellectual gifts with a warm attractive personality which gained the confidence and 

trust of all those he met.  
 

He was a frequent visitor to our group of parishes for administrating C onfirmation 

and dedicating the k itchen and extension in St Peterõs church, amongst other 

occasions. 
 

His wife Jean died in 2000 after developing Alzheimerõsõ disease. 
 

We offer our sincere condolences to their children at this time.  

 

 

HEALING SERVICE  
 

Just to remind you all that the next  monthly Healing Service at St Peterõs, Edgmond 

will be held on  May 14th  at 6.30 pm.  The Healing Service will continue to be held at 

this time from now until autumn. Everyone is welcome at this service. It is not a 

curing service, but a healing service, a nd is a short, quiet, contemplative service.  

 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Uganda_Christian_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Uganda_Christian_University
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ST PETERõS CHURCH, EDGMOND 
 

 

SUNDAY SERVICES  
 

7.45 am Holy Communion  

10.30 am Morning Service (as announced)  

6.30 pm Healing Service (2nd Sundays)  
 

 
 
 

10.30 am SUNDAY SERVICES AND BIBLE READINGS  

MAY 2017  

May 7 th                      

4 th  of Easter  

Family Communion 

Gospel: 

 

John 10: 1-10 

May 14th                     

5 th  of Easter  

 

Sung Eucharist  

N T Lesson: 

Epistle:  

Gospel: 

 

Acts 7: 55 -end 

1 Peter 2: 2 -10 

John 14: 1-14 

May 21st                       

6 th  of Easter  

Family Communion 

Gospel: 

 

John 14: 15-21 

May 28 th                     

Sunday after Ascension  

 

Sung Eucharist  

N T Lesson: 

Epistle : 

Gospel: 

 

Acts 1: 6 -14 

1 Peter 4: 12 -14, 5: 6 -11 

John 17: 1-11 
 

 

 

COFFEE AND CHAT  
 

The next Thursday Coffee Morning at St Pe terõs Church will be on 

May 18th  f ollowing the 9.30 am Holy Communion Service.  You donõt 

have to attend the service to be able to have a cup of coffee. Just turn up at the 

church at about 10.00 am or thereabouts, and join us for coffee (or tea) and a chat . 

We shall look forward to seeing you.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday 11th  May at 2.15 pm in St Peterõs Church, Edgmond, our speaker will be 

John Trudgill who will talk on òWhatõs in a name?ó  Everyone is welcome. For further 

information and/or help with transport pl ease contact Margaret Matthews on 

825976.  
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EDGMOND WI  
 

We will be at the opening of the Village Hall Extension on Sunday, May 14 th  with a 

selection of our home -made cakes etc. plus some history about our WI which will 

be 100 years old in November.  
 

Our next meeting is on Wednesday, May 17 th  at Edgmond Village Hall when the 

speaker will be Professor Ralph Early from Harper Adams University whose talk is 

entitled òA Cook's Tour of Current and Future Food Issuesó.  Visitors are very 

welcome - the meeting comm ences at 7.15 pm.   For more information contact 

Dianne on 825564 or Diana on 811561.   

 

 

PARISH WARDENõS REPORT 
 

The only crime reported to the Police during March was the attempted theft of a 

Landrover.  This occurred on 10 th  March at about 1430.  
 

As I wr ite, the Police òSafer Newport Teamó have been paying attention to 

inconsiderate and illegal parking around the village school, and this was to 

continue. 
 

To prevent any misunderstanding, please note that I am not, nor have I ever been, 

a member of the Par ish Council. 

John Keeping (813125)  

 

 
 

Vintage Fair 
Edgmond Village Hall 

June 11th   10.00 am ð 4.00 pm 
Free Entry     Free Parking 

Bar - Live Music  - Lots of Stalls 

Contact Janis 07739634703 / 01952 820572 
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NEWS FROM EDGMOND PARISH COUNCIL  

www.edgmondparishcouncil.co.uk  
 

From time to time we probably all comment how quickly time is passing. This has 

been no less so for me as I am fast approaching the end of my year as Chairman 

of the Parish Council AND time has certainly shot by.  
 

This has been a very busy year, particularly as we have embarked on the 

Neighbourhood Plan. A lot of people, not just Parish Councillors, have contributed 

to the Plan and we are grateful for all of their suggestions and input.  
 

The draft Plan is going through its statutory per iods of scrutiny and will, 

hopefully in due course, pass the eagle eyes of the independent inspector. When 

that time comes it will be vital that all village residents turn out to vote in the 

referendum, as the result will affect the future of Edgmond until  2031. 
 

You will be aware that the Parish Council received a grant from Veolia which has 

been used to enhance parts of the village with planting. The bulbs, shrubs and 

trees have now been planted in and around the recreation ground. Photographs 

and details  will be sent to Veolia in due course so that those concerned can see 

how productively the money has been spent. The grant provided sufficient money 

to do planting on the playing field and will provide some excellent displays in the 

near future. The crocus  bulbs have flowered well in the grass banks at the 

entrance to the car park.  
 

I am aware that a lot of residents have planted bulbs in areas of spare land 

outside their own properties. I thank them for this as it really brightens up the 

village. Of partic ular note this year was the beautiful display of daffodils that 

Keith and Susan Edwards planted opposite their house on the High Street. These 

raised my spirits every time I saw them.  
 

Dog fouling remains an issue in the village. The Parish Council is sti ll amazed that 

some dog owners do not clear up their dogõs waste despite some well publicised 

reminders. May I take this opportunity to ask ALL dog owners in the village to 

clear up after their dogs so that everyone can take a pride in their village.  
 

Councillor Robert Higginson  
 
You can contact the Parish Council via the Clerk to the Council, Katrina Baker MBE, 
The Oaklands, Waters Upton, Telford, Shropshire, TF6 6NP, tel: 01952 541939 
(home) 07813 788094 (mobile), email: edgmondpc@btinternet.com.  

 

mailto:edgmondpc@btinternet.com
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ANNUAL REPORT FROM YOUR EDGMOND & ERCALL MAGNA WARD MEMBERS  
 

We have had a busy year representing the local communities within our Ward.   You 

may recall that our Wards were joined at the last boundary review and you now have 

two Ward Members covering the renamed Edgmond & Ercall Magna Ward.   Whilst 

this is a very big geographical area, it has some advantages in that we are able to 

combine resources and often put forward a stronger case to Telford & Wrekin 

Council on your behalf.  
 

Much of our time has been spent consulting regarding Planning Applications and 

representing the local communities at the various levels of discussion, even attending 

the Planning Committee Meetin gs on occasions to challenge officer recommendations 

or to support applications, especially when appropriate community gain has been 

included in the proposals.   In order to represent your views, we appreciate it when 

you contact us and let us know your opi nions and, more importantly, why you agree or 

disagree.   Local knowledge is very important and together we can ensure that the 

decision makers base their decisions on facts.  
 

We would like to congratulate Waters Upton on the production of their 

Neighbourho od Plan; we have now seen it successfully fight off inappropriate 

development proposals put forward by a developer.   The Steering Group of the 

Edgmond Neighbourhood Plan has now consulted on its initial draft and it is pleasing 

to know of the extent of the  support that the community is offering.   We will 

continue to support the work towards this Plan and now look forward to the next 

stage which leads onto the Independent Examination and  Referendum.  

Congratulations on the work so far and very best wishes for  the coming months.   We 

are aware of the enormous amount of work on such a document and the Parish Council 

should be congratulated and must take encouragement from the help and support 

they are receiving from the community.   Ercall Magna continues to work towards 

their Regulation 14 Draft Plan, which has been produced in consultation with the 

community and businesses and is looking good for a s ummer submission.  We would 

encourage other Parish Councils to consider the production of a Neighbourhood Plan 

as it will offer much needed guidelines for the future development of the rural 

villages and will offer what protection the community believes is necessary.  
 

High on our agenda has been the condition of roads, footpaths, drains etc.   We need 

to continue to str ess to the Administration at Telford & Wrekin Council the 

importance of investing in our rural areas.   We will continue to fight for a fair deal 

for the rural areas at every opportunity.  
 

We look forward to representing you next year.  
 

Councillor Stephen B entley & Councillor Stephen Burrell  

Members for Edgmond & Ercall Magna Ward  
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EDGMOND VILLAGE HALL NEWS  
 

With the help of many, many people and organisations we are in th e closing stages of 

adding 157 square metres of new accommodation to the existing villag e hall. 
 

Opening of new extension 14 th  May from 12 noon, please come and join us and 

help us celebrate.  

Outdoor obstacle course weather permitting, stalls, free face painting/tattoos 

and balloon modelling, under 5s soft play area. Refreshments & Bar availa ble.  
 

We are grateful in particular for the involvem ent and or contributions from:  
 

Harper Adam s University ð various departments a nd especially the grounds team  

Harper Adam s University ð Students Union  

Parish Council 

The Edgmond Lion ð Sam & Laura 

Anne Green 

Derek Longstaff  

Otto Blank - Otto, Joe and Peter (Builder)  

Acorn Electrical  

Ashley Bishop, Andrew Bishop  

David Blinkhorne  

Alan and his Grounds Team 

Landscaping Team Jim Day, Chris Day, Thomas Baker, Steve Phipps & Chris  

Telford & Wrekin who provided ar ound 80% of the money required with a £95,000 

grant and this project simply could not have been started in this decade without 

this.  
 

There has also been some very dedicated community fund raising to make up the 

£25,000 balance and that has involved  cake making, fish and chip suppers at quizzes, 

fetes and table top sales..... Not forgetting our regular user groups. Well done our 

fabulous events team for an immense amount of hard work.  
 

We have also benefitted from individual and group donations and local c harity 

auctions at The Lion and our own 200 Club lottery.  
 

Thank you everybody no matter how small or large your involvement. We couldnõt 

have done it without your support, during the past 3 years.  
 

Table Top Sales dates  

May 6 th , June 3 rd , July 1 st , Septe mber 2 nd, October 7 th , November 4 th  and December 

2nd.  Come and have breakfast with us  - bacon/s ausage sandwich with a hot drink £3 

ð bargain! 
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April 200 Club Draw winners  
 

     No 11 won £10 

     No 5 won £10  

     No 117 won £5  

 

No 123 won £5  

No 170 won £5  

No 174 won £5  
 

We still have numbers left ; the cost is £10 to be a member for 12 months. 

Opportunities to win £100, £50 £25 in the  Grand Draws during December and June 

or you could win £10 or £5 each month. Contact Denise 01952 81280 or email 

denise.c.bishop@btinternet.com  for more info.  

 
 

 

KAREN REYNOLDS 
 

St Peterõs congregation was shocked to hear of the sudden death of Karen Reynolds 

in February this year. All her life Karen was plagued by peopl e mispronouncing her 

name, which should be pronounced as Karren with a hard k. Her husband Keith 

explained it once to me that her father was working in Denmark when the First 

World War broke out and he was imprisoned as a POW for the whole of the war. A 

Danish lady from the Red Cross looked after all the POWs including Karenõs father 

and he said that when he was released he would name any daughter he had after her.  
 

Karen went to Newland College to study Natural Sciences. While she was there she 

occasionally met a fellow student called Keith Reynolds, but thought no more of him. 

After she graduated she started working for the Road Research Laboratory. When 

she was acting as bridesmaid at her best friendõs wedding she met Keith again, and 

they started going o ut together. They were married two years later in Derby and 

moved to St Albans where Keith had a teaching position, and their first daughter 

Cynthia was born.  
 

In 1958 the family moved to Newport when Keith was appointed Senior Physics 

Master at Adams Gram mar.  They became closely involved in the life of St Nicholasõ 

Church. Sadly their second daughter Marjorie died aged 3 from leukaemia. Karen 

taught at both the Girls High and Adams Grammar Schools. When they moved into 

Woodridge Close in 1976 they soon be came faithful and loyal members of the early 

morning Holy Communion service at St Peterõs. 
 

Karen remained a member of Newport T ownswomenõs Guild and became a member of 

St Peterõs Mothersõ Union. 
 

We offer our deepest sympathy to her daughter Cynthia at th is very sad time.  

 

 

mailto:denise.c.bishop@btinternet.com
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TABLE TOP SALE  
 

Edgmond Village Hall ë Saturday, May 6 th   
9.30 am ë 12.30 pm  

 

Free entry  
cakes ë coffee ë tea ë bacon/sausage baps  

 

Phone 820572 for tables  
 

£190 was raised in our last Sale ï thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

NEWPORT SHROPSHIRE U3A ð THE UNIVERSITY OF THE THIRD AGE  

INFORMATION OPEN DAY ð SATURDAY 11 TH  MARCH 2017  
 

òI didnõt know you existed here in Newport or anything about you.ó 
 

òI really didnõt think you had all this going on.ó 
 

òItõs that word ôuniversityõ that put me off, I didnõt want to be ôtalked downõ to!ó 
 

These are just some of the comments we had at our recent Information Open Day 

held at the Royal Naval Association Club, Bellmans Yard, Newport.  
 

The event opened at 10.00 am and there were many visitors interested in finding  

out exactly what the U3A was.  It became obvious from very early in the day that 

there were many misconceptions as to what the U3A really was and what the aim 

was.  Put simply the U3A is an organisation for people who are retired or semi -

retired and who h ave a range of shared interests.  As well as maintaining and 

enhancing skills and interests gained through life experiences the U3A is also a 

social organisation encouraging friendship and community spirit.  
 

In total, 11 Committee members and 24 Group repr esentatives attended the event 

in support of their displays.  Many other group members of the U3A attended at 

various times throughout the day to support their particular display.  There was a 

wide variety of displays demonstrating the activities and group s within Newport 

Shropshire U3A as can be seen overleaf . 
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The wide range of activities and groups included 3 different Walking Groups 

(Lilleshall Strollers, Edgmond Walking Group and Four Seasons Walkers), Table 

Tennis, Snooker, Pottery, Country Crafts,  Art Appreciation and Watercolours, 

Creative Writing, Ukulele, Genealogy, Petanque, Theatre Trips, Cultural Visits, 

Computing, Digital Photography, History, Book Share, Board Games, Garden Group, 

Historic Houses Visits, Reading Shakespeare and Poetry, a ra nge of Language 

groups including two Welsh groups and a Lunch Club ð something for everyone.   
 

For full details of all the groups and activities please refer to our website which 

you can find by searching for òNewport Shropshire U3Aó.  The site will also give 

information about any forthcoming meetings and events.  
 

There was a steady stream of visitors, some 69 in all, throughout the day and we 

hope to be able to welcome some new members as a result.  Visitors came from 

Newport itself, Church Aston and Edgm ond: several came from Gnosall and 

Woodseaves and a number came from the Telford area.  Visitors were encouraged 

to talk to members of the various groups and obtain information about the 

activities within that group.  
 

We were also fortunate to have a visit  from our Mayor, Councillor Lyn Fowler, 

seen here with some members of the committee outside the Club.  She was very 

interested in the displays and spent time talking to many of the people there.   

She is pictured opposite with (left to right) Cris Jones, Grant Cooper, Joyce Cox, 

Iris Waite and  Vicky Evans. 
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Everyone connected with the U3A agreed that the event had been very 

worthwhile and had gone a long way to correcting any misconceptions and 

confusion about the U3A.  
 

Our next monthly meeting on is on Tuesday 18th  May. This meeting is the AGM 

therefore attendance is restricted to Members only .  However, after the 

formal business is completed there will be a talk by Brian Nelson  from the 

Shrewsbury and Newport Canal Trust about "The Rebirth of the UK Ca nals -  A 

personal Perspective".  He will give an overview of the changing world of the UK 

canals from their demise in the mid -20 th  century through to the enthusiastic and 

growing interest in their potential as a unique leisure asset and the growth of the 

canal restoration movement to the point where more miles of canals are being 

reopened each year than had previously been built at the height of "canal mania" 

in the 18 th  century.   This will be an illustrated talk with examples from different 

parts of the UK which Brian has visited or travelled on personally and will 

conclude with an update of recent progress with the Shrewsbury and Newport 

canals. 
 

Our monthly meetings take place in The Royal British Legion Club, Audley Road, 

Newport, TF10 7DP commencing at 2 .00 pm.  Admission is £1.00 and 

refreshments are available.   There is ample car parking available.  
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ST CHADõS CHURCH, KYNNERSLEY 
 

 

PCC Secretary:   Mr s Georgina Edge   

      01952   670153  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

SERVICES in MAY 2017  
Sunday May 14 th                 

5th  of Easter  (White ) 

10.30 am ð Holy Communion                                                   

NT Lesson 

Gospel 

Acts 7: 55 -end 

John 14: 1-14 

Judith McPherson  

Maria Simpson 

Sunday May 28 th  ð Sunday after Ascension (White)  

10.30 am ð Family Service       

Sarah Blagden 

Stephanie Dobson 
 

  

KYNNERSLEY WI  
 

Visitors very welcome.   We meet in Kynnersley Village Hall at on the 2 nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7.30 pm. For further information, contact Pat on 603612 or 

Carole on 603291.  
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KYNNERSLEY PARISH COUNC IL  
 

At the last meeting of the Parish Council, members of the public attended to 

share their views with the Councillors regarding local matters and in particular 

the proposed closure of Horton Lane.  
 

An officer of Telford & Wrekin Council attended and conf irmed that no decision 

has yet been taken and that a full consultation will take place before any action is 

taken.  It is very important that you send in your views, both to the Parish Council 

and to Telford & Wrekin Council at that time.  
 

Your local Councillors have been working on your behalf on a number of projects, 

one of which is still bubbling along slowly ð the provision of Superfast Broadband.  

It is really important that you register an interest on the telford.gov.uk website.  

This will ensure that  the decision -makers know how important this will be to you, 

especially those who try to work from home.  
 

The Parish Council raised its precept this year in order to support Kynnersley 

Village Hall and the Councillors would like to thank you for your suppo rt of this 

important village facility.  If you are able to attend the local events, the 

Committee would be very grateful, too.  
 

The Parish Council, on behalf of the community, thank Mr Jack Edge for his work 

whilst on the Parish Council.  His resignation, due to work commitments, has left a 

vacancy.  If you have some time to spare and are interested in the post, please do 

contact the Acting Clerk or one of your local Parish Councillors for more 

information.  The vacancy will be on the agenda in May (25 th ) so anyone interested 

in being considered should send in a short personal statement before 12 noon on 

Wednesday 24 th  May 2017.   
 

If you are aware of any local issue that you would like the Parish Council to 

investigate or request action on, please do not he sitate to contact them.  Your 

Ward Members also attend the meetings and they can take up other issues on 

behalf of Telford & Wrekin Council.  
 

We look forward to seeing you or hearing from you in the future.  

 

clerk@kynnersleyparishcouncil.co.uk  
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GWEN BEESTON  
 

St Chadõs Church, Kynnersley, was filled with family, friends and villagers who had 

come to remember Gwen Beeston who had died in February. She came to 

Kynnersley in 1940 when she was 12 as her family had moved there because of her 

fatherõs job. When they moved again Gwen stayed in Kynnersley.  
 

Gwen worked for Wards at Sydney, and there met Alf Beeston who also worked 

for Wards. They were married at St Chadõs in 1947 when Gwen was 19 years old. 

In 1950 s he went to work for the Fords at Kynnersley Manor , and in 1960 she and 

Alf moved into their house where Gwen remained after Alf died and was still 

living there when she died. Indeed she was rather pleased to be the oldest person 

in Kynnersley after Mrs Joan Ford died.  
 

Gwen was not afraid of hard work an d it is said that her beet hoeing was as quick 

as any manõs and the speed at which she picked potatoes had to be seen to be 

believed!  
 

Her house was immaculately clean and someone remarked that she doubted òif the 

dust dared to settle anywhere in her house ó. Gwenõs garden also echoed the state 

of the house. No weeds were allowed in it. It was laid out and maintained in an 

almost military manner. Even the downpipes were regularly washed and cleaned! 

And a parishioner remarked that she had frequently seen Gwe n at 6  am in her 

dressing gown sweeping the garden path.  
 

Gwen was the church cleaner for many years and she took great pride  in cleaning 

and polishing the church b rass which she used to take to her house to clean in her 

wheelbarrow covered by a blanket so  that no one could see what she was doing 

and steal them.  
 

Gwen was a plain speaker. If she wanted to say anything she said it, irrespective 

of who she was speaking to, or the effect it might have on anyone.  
 

Gwen and Alf had no children, but they loved sm all children. And Gwen especially 

loved her four nieces.  
 

We offer our sympathy to her nieces and family at this sad time.  
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ST LAWRENCEõS CHURCH, PRESTON  
 

 

Churchwardens:  Mr D Brown, The Conifers            676671  

     Dr T Goode, 32a Moorhead        6702 42 

PCC Secretary:  Mrs P Jones,  The Rockery,  Wheat Leasowes   603612  
 

 

 

SERVICES IN MAY 2017  

Sunday May 7 th                                                                                     

4 th  of Easter  

9.00 am ð Holy Communion 

NT Lesson 

Gospel 

Sidesman 

Acts 2: 42 -end 

John 10: 1-10 

Mrs P Jones  

Mr D Brown  

Mrs B Vickers  

Sunday May 14 th  ð 5 th  of Easter  

10. 15 am ð Family Service  

Sunday May 21 st                                                                                   

6 th  of Easter  

9.00 am ð Holy Communion 

NT Lesson 

Gospel 

Sidesman 

Acts 17: 22 -31 

John 14: 15-21 

Dr T Goode  

Mrs P Jones  

Mr D Brown  

Sunday May 28 th                                                                                       

Sunday after Ascension  

9.00 am ð Holy Communion 

NT Lesson 

Gospel 

Sidesman 

Acts 1: 6 -14 

John 17: 1-11 

Mrs A Smith  

Mr D Brown  

Mrs J Walters  

 

 

AND FINALLY é 
 

"As a bagpiper, I play many gigs. Recently I was asked by a funeral director to play at 
a graveside service for a homeless man. He had no family or friends, so the service 
was to be at a pauperôs cemetery in the back country. As I was not familiar with the 
backwoods, I got lost and, being a typical man, I didnôt stop for directions. 
 

I finally arrived an hour late and saw the funeral guy had evidently gone and the 
hearse was nowhere in sight. There were only the diggers and crew left and they were 
eating lunch. 
 

I felt badly and apologized to the men for being late. I went to the side of the grave and 
looked down and the vault lid was already in place. I didnôt know what else to do, so I 
started to play. The workers put down their lunches and began to gather around. I 
played out my heart and soul for this man with no family and friends. I played like Iôve 
never played before for this homeless man. 
 

And as I played óAmazing Grace,ô the workers began to weep. They wept, I wept, we 
all wept together. When I finished I packed up my bagpipes and started for my car. 
Though my head hung low, my heart was full. 
 

As I opened the door to my car, I heard one of the workers say, ñI never seen nothinô 
like that before and Iôve been putting in septic tanks for twenty years.ò 
 

Apparently, Iôm still losté Itôs a man thing." 
 

Many thanks to David Bennett of Stackyard Lane  for this contribution!  
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ADVERTISEMENTS  
 

 

 

CONSIDER 

KYNNERSLEY VILLAGE HALL 
FOR YOUR CLUB FUNCTIONS, 

PARTIES ETC. 

* Very competitive rates* 

*Accommodates up to 100* 

*Excellent dance floor* 

*Space for marquee adjoining* 

*Tables, chairs, crockery, kitchen facilities* 
 

Contact Tim on 07540 312970 or email 
kynnersleyvillagehallbookings@outlook.com 

  
 

 

 

R L EDWARDS PLUMBING & GAS SERVICES LTD 

(FORMERLY BRYAN EDWARDS & SONS) 
 

 

REPLACEMENT BOILERS, SYSTEM UPGRADES, ALL GAS WORKS 

 
LPG LISTED INSTALLER.  ALL PLUMBING WORK UNDERTAKEN 

 

 

GAS SAFE REGISTERED 

 

TELEPHONE: 01952 814016 
 

MOBILE: 07976203629 
 

 

 

Kipper Garden Care  
A Reliable Service Provided  

 

ü Lawns and Edges  

ü Border Maintenance  

ü Planting  

ü Hedge Trimming  
 

Competitive Hourly Rates and Discounts for OAPs  

Free Quotes for Larger Jobs  
 

Call Ian ð 01952 813924 / 07855 857611 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do tell our 

Advertisers  
that you saw their advert  

here!  
 

 

 

 

 
 


